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ALL INDIA BSNL OFFICERS' ASSOCIATION

CHENNAI TELEPHONES

CIRCLE PRESIDENT             FIN.SECRETARY                CIRCLE SECREATRY
B.GANESAN                           V.GURUMURTHY                    P.UDAYASURIYAN
AIBSNLOA/ChTD / 2014-15 / CGM/ N-7                                        Date: 16-07-2014
To,

The Chief General Manager 


BSNL, Chennai Telephones,


78. P.H.Road, Chennai-600 010.

Sub: Permanent Retention of Executives in Chennai (DE-Adhoc) -Reg.
Ref:  BSNL CO letter no. 412-12/2013-Pers-I dated 19.7.2013.
Respected Sir,
We are extremely thankful for the gesture on the part of our Chennai Telephones Administration for taking up effectively with our Corporate Office the case of permanent retention of STS Adhoc Executives. We are of the considered opinion that our CGM has gone that extra mile to despatch two D.O Letters successively to our BSNL CO stressing the need to retain all these Executives on a permanent basis if we are to maintain and improve the services of Chennai Telephones.

Despite all these efforts from our CGM, we are shocked to receive an order from BSNL CO on 14-7-2014 insisting on the relief of about 26 STS –Adhoc Executives to their respective place of posting outside Chennai by 31st July 2014. This order directing these Executives to be relieved during the middle of an Academic year will have its consequential severe disturbances in the Education and future of the wards and dependants of these officers. The BSNL CO also does not envisage this to happen in the family of their staff & officers and accordingly our transfer policy is clearly defined towards the benefit of our staff.
Sir as you are aware, the performance and service of all these Executives are exemplary and needed for Chennai Telephones in this hour of crisis where in we are faced with stiff competition, rapid infra structure Development activities and the impending ERP implementation. If all these were to go in a smooth manner, the Administration can ill afford to lose these dedicated Executives at least for another one year. On behalf of the Executives of Chennai Telephones we assure you for the continued growth and Revenue realisation as per the Target fixed by the Corporate office.

More over the DPC process to fill up about 3900 STS Regular posts and about 480 DGM-Adhoc posts on an All India basis is in its final stage and the orders are expected any time by the end of August 2014 that will take care of the shortfall in the strength of STS Executives in other circles and meet the BSNL CO requirement. 
Under these circumstances, we once again appeal to our CGM to use his good offices and impress the BSNL CO on the compeling circumstances in which the Ch.TD is functioning and to achieve the target fixed by BSNL CO for this financial year, it is a pre requisite that sufficient STS Executives with rich experience are available at our disposal. Accordingly the 26 STS Adhoc Executives retained in Chennai on a temporary basis are to be permanently posted to this Circle.    

We do hope that the efforts of CGM bears fruit finally and the BSNL CO relents from its rigid stand and issue orders to retain all the 26 STS Adhoc Executives in Chennai on a permanent basis.

With warm regards,

         P.Udayasuriyan
(CIRCLE SECRETARY)
Copy to:

1. The Sr.General Manager ( HR & ADMN)  BSNL, Chennai Telephones.

2. GS-CHQ,New Delhi.
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